WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 1/11/05
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Chief Dan McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Chaplain Frazee led the department in devotions.


Reid Menken and Justin Franzen were introduced as prospective members, Dick Crane was on hand to conduct the Oath of Office to the Officers of the Fire Dept.



The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills against the department were listed, a motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Will Rutledge, with a second heard from Jim McKenzie, motion carried.


Roll was answered by 26 members, 9 were excused, and 0 absent.


Nate Koehler is back, Jim Block was to go to Rochester for more tests.


Dan reported that a 9 pin bowling tournament would be held in Sumner, and an order form for the Chapel in the Woods Valentine Angle would be on the board.

Herb reminded the Dance would be Saturday night from 8 to 12 and we needed someone to take tickets down to Electric Park at 7. He also reported that the Fireman’s supper would be Feb. 19th at the Amvets, social hour at 6:00 and dinner at 7:00, choices for the dinner will be Sirloin, Chop, or Chicken, need to know by Feb. 15th.

Jason reported for the building committee, the architect is working on the contract and should be ready shortly. Glenn reported for the audit committee that they would be meeting shortly, giving new secretary time to get ready. Dan reported that he had had persons interested in being on the committee for the new aerial truck. Herb Meyer asked that a replacement was needed for the interview committee as he is resigning, Kevin Miller volunteered. 

In old business the popcorn machine for the museum was discussed, Jeff Soash gave prices on new ones. Herb made a motion to purchase a new machine, this was seconded by Darren Groen, motion passed. Jeff will order. Will reported that there are still classes open for Spring Fire School Feb. 12th & 13th. Steve Faga talked about a new IC checklist, this will be put in 808 to try.


John Rossenboom was eligible to be voted off probation. Ballots were cast, John was voted off probation, motion to destroy ballots was made by Herb, 2nd by Roy, motion carried.


In new business Rob Edgar asked to be put on Provisional Status as he is living and going to school in Cedar Falls. Motion was made by Jeff and 2nd by Jason. Vote was taken by ballot, motion passed. Motion to destroy ballots by John Rediske, 2nd by Bob Fiser, motion carried. Nate Koehler expressed thanks for everything that was done while he was gone, he also asked to be placed back on active status, request granted. Kevin talked about the adopt a Hydrant program to keep them accessible during snow fall. Steve Dralle asked to be placed on social status due to family obligations and lack of time to be actively involved. Herb made a motion to put Steve on social with a 2nd by Bryce, motion carried. Glenn talked about being in Ireland and visiting some of their Fire Houses. Pat talked about the training fire and applying foam with 807. County meeting will be in Oran on Jan. 12th at 7:30. Dan reported that a new list of contacts will be put up in the Radio Room with names and phone numbers. He also brought up the volunteers making a wish list for future expenditures. The Waterloo Courier will be here to interview members on January 13th at 8:00. A reminder about safe and appropriate driving to the station as well as to calls was discussed. 


Fire calls for the month were read and discussed.


Motion to adjourn by Kevin Miller, 2nd by Jerry Elsamiller, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted

Jeff Soash, Secretary









